Pepe

8 WENTWORTH HALL, THE RIDGEWAY, MILL HILL, LONDON NW7 1RJ

15 July 1995

TELEPHONE 0181-959 8742

Professor Henry Blackburn, Division of Epidemiology,

Suite 300,

1399 South Second Street.

Minneapolis, MN 55454- 1015.

FAX 612-624-0315

USA.

Dear Henry,

I am delighted with "On the trail of heart attacks in Seven Countries" and paging through and looking at the pictures of old friends and colleagues has been a nostalgic experience. I am not sure where cardiovascular epidemiologists go to when they die but I suspect it is to somewhere called "The Seven Countries". I had great pleasure the other day, when speaking on the telephone to an American interviewer about The British Regional Heart Study, in claiming the 7CS as the legitimate parent and indeed it is only the same study but in one country. We now have money for another visit to some towns to pilot carotid ultrasound studies in relation to the current and past risk factor status, so it lives on in the hands of my successors.

I shall settle down with the book tonight with only one misgiving. It has no publisher's imprint, so if I wish to review it for one of the journals, from where would it be obtainable and at what price etc?

I still have not had the second book on "Lessons for Science from the Seven Countries Study". If it is around, I would be delighted to do another review for The Lancet. Do let me know what has happened to it.

With kindest regards to you and Stacey,

Yours sincerely,

Professor A G Shaper